HARVARD UNIVERSITY CENTER FOR INTERNATIONAL AFFAIRS

COOLIDGE HALL - INTERNATIONAL STUDIES

1737 CAMBRIDGE STREET

O FUTURO S

Cambridge, Massachusetts 02138

November 21, 1980

Her Excellency Maria de Lourdes Pintasilgo Alameda St. Antonio Dos Capuchos 4-5 1100, Lisbon Portugal

Dear Mrs. Pintasilgo,

At the suggestion of Dr. Hanna Papanek I take pleasure in sending you the enclosed information concerning the Center's Program for Fellows. I would be delighted if you would be a candidate for the Program, and I am prepared, if you will permit me, to propose your name to the Selection Committee for the academic year 1981/82 beginning next September.

Please note that the Center unfortunately has no funds for fellowships. Most Fellows are officials and are financed by their governments. Others must seek funds from whatever sources are available to them. A possibility that comes immediately to mind in your case is the Gulbenkian Foundation. You probably will know better than I if they are likely to be supportive. Another possibility is the German Marshall Foundation; their headquarters is at I Dupont Circle N.W., Washington D.C. 20036, and they have recently opened an office in Bonn at Ahr Strasse 46, 5300 Bonn 2. You should direct your application to Mr. Jackson Janes in the Bonn office.

A third possibility is some form of assistance from the U.S. Government. Ambassador Richard Bloomfield, who was a Fellow in 1971/72, might be able to advise you about this; or he might have other suggestions as to possible sources. A fourth possibility is the Tinker Foundation at 645 Madison Avenue, New York, NY 10022. Ms. Martha Muse is President. Tinker Foundation has a strong interest in Iberian-American studies, and I believe they also take a special interest in assisting women scholars. Finally, there is the Ford Foundation. Although they do not have a European office, there is a special department which handles European matters at their headquarters at 320 East 43rd Street, New York, NY 10017. You should address your correspondence to the Department for European and International Affairs.

I very much hope that you will be interested. If so, you should send me as soon as possible your curriculum vitae, a statement of approximately 1500 words describing the research and study that you would like to undertake at Harvard, and the names and addresses of three to five referees whom we may consult. At the same time you might approach funding agencies. Later, when

Her Excellency Maria de Lourdes Pintasilgo November 21, 1980 page two

the formalities of selection have been completed, I can, if the Selection Committee approves, certify to funding agencies that the Center wishes to have you as a Fellow.

With kind regards.

Sincerely yours,

Benjamin Brown

Fundação Cuidar o Futuro

encs.

